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Shift in Approach

After creating records internally for about two years,
our team recognized the need to expand the
project’s reach. In 2023, we shifted focus away from
university records and onto the Cameron family, one
of the largest enslaving families in North Carolina, of
whom UNC-Chapel Hill holds over 33,000 records.
This shift helped us complete more thorough work on
one set of records, rather than spreading too thin
across our entire collection. As we prepared for the
public launch, we strived for more meaningful
community involvement from various groups such as
Black genealogists, descendants, and local historic
sites related to the Cameron family. 

Background

Initiated in 2021 as a Mellon grant project, On These
Grounds (OTG) is a multi-institutional initiative to
surface and connect histories of enslaved people,
including their labor and life events, on university
campuses through archival material. Ultimately, the
names, events, locations, and organizations
associated with enslaved people found in records
will appear in a centralized, publicly available
OmekaS database. 

Sustainability

Coming up with a more strategic workflow ensures
that we have the ability to better manage and share
our work. By having a more concrete process, we are
better positioned to clearly communicate project
updates with community partners and other
stakeholders. In addition, should current team
members transition to other roles, we now have the
workflow and documentation to transfer the work to
others and ensure the project lives beyond the
current team.

Future Directions

As we continue the OTG project, our next step is
coordinating our public launch. We are currently
working on creating a prototype of the public site
that we will workshop in focus groups with
community partners before it is published.
Additionally, we are looking forward to leading
instructional sessions to teach the descendant
community and other stakeholders how to use the
OTG database and explore possibilities for research.

The grant phase of the project was heavily focused
on productivity, namely creating a large number of
records. However, after reflecting on our completed
work and our desire to deepen our involvement with
our community partners, we decided to focus our
efforts on optimizing our project management
workflow. We realized we needed to work
systematically through record types within a
collection, such as inventories, bills of sale, and
letters. 
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